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BEAUMONT, TEXAS 77706 ENGINEERING | PLANNING | DESIGN F: 409-892-13486
PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERING FIRN # F-22257

July 12, 2022

Mrs. Kate Osborn, Mayor
City of China, Texas

425 Broadway

China, Texas 77613

Re: City of China, Texas
GLO — CDBG-DR Imelda Application
Engineering Letter

Dear Mayor Oshorn:

Whiteley Oliver Engineering, LLC is recommending the application of the Imelda CDBG funding to be
utilized into rehabilitating the deteriorating roadway of South Broadway within the City of China, Texas.
This project will provide for the rehabilitation of South Broadway roadway starting at the intersection of
U.S. Highway 90 and continuing southerly for approximately 4,300 linear feet to Wilson Street. The
proposed improvements shall consist of a fulf depth repair including reworking the base for a solid
foundation followed by a final surface of asphalt.

South Broadway has experienced flooding from Imelda which has expedited the aging and deterioration
of the road in several areas deeming it an immediate need for improvements. South Broadway is also the
main artery for the citizens that live south of Highway 90 that drive to get in and out of the City of China,
so it is imperative that a new road surface gets constructed for the safety of the citizens as well as assist
with mitigating future flooding events.

If you have any questions regarding this project, please feel free to contact myself or Trey Gaspard at
409-892-0421.

Sincerely,

WHITELEY OLIVER ENGINEERING, LLC
Engineering - Planning - Design

cpd

Jeffrey D. Leavins, P.E.
President

7-12-2022
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July 12, 2022

Mrs. Kate Osborn, Mayor
City of China, Texas

425 Broadway

China, Texas 77613

Re: City of China, Texas
Road Improvements Project
GLO - CDBG-DR Imelda Application
Beneficiary Letter

Dear Mayor Osborn:

Whiteley Oliver Engineering, LLC is recommending a road improvements project to repair the existing
deteriorating conditions of South Broadway for the benefit of the City of China, Texas.

South Broadway is the City’s primary thoroughfare for citizens traveling within the City of China. Proposed
improvements to this road are imperative to provide a safe evacuation route for the community during
emergency situations, as well as providing safe transit to emergency response personnel. All residents
residing along South Broadway and its adjoining side streets shall benefit with the improvements
proposed to the South Broadway roadway.

If you have any questions regarding this project, please feel free to contact myself or Trey Gaspard at
409-892-0421.

Sincerely,

WHITELEY OLIVER ENGINEERING, LLC
Engineering — Planning - Design

>

Jeffrey D. Leavins, P.E.
President

7-12-2022




